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the award. An open house celebration was held at the Chevy 
Chase Ballroom to honor Wheeling High and Holmes Junior 
High on February 7, 1988. 
 

Former principal Dr. Tom Shirley was very proud of the fact 
that the mural depicted a variety of young people representing 
the ethnic mix that was, and is, present at Wheeling High 
School. At that time approximately 40 different nationalities 
were represented at the school. 
 

To create this mural, artist Edward 
Fischer, now deceased, took many 
back issues of Wheeling High 
School yearbooks, and pulled subject 
material to use as a collage. 

(Continued on page 3) 

The Story Behind the Wheeling High School Mural 

In the year 1987, Mr. Edward Fischer, 
an art teacher and administrator in 
School District 214, was commissioned 
to paint a mural which would contain a 
collage of Wheeling High School 
activities. It would become memorabilia 
for the school in the years to come. The 
mural was part of Wheeling High 
School's celebration for having received 
national recognition as one of the first 
schools to achieve the “Excellence in 
Education Award” from the United 
States Department of Education. 
 

The Excellence in Education Award was 
the highest honor public schools could 
receive. WHS and Oliver Wendell 
Holmes Junior High were judged by a 
panel of 71 reviewers, and were required 
to meet or exceed the U.S. Department 
of Education’s criteria. More than 
10,000 schools nationwide applied for 
the award. Only 217 schools received 
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Dear Members and Friends, 

The weather is great and the colors are beautiful. We 
all need to take advantage of this nice weather before 
the bad winter that is predicted is upon us. 

We want to thank Steven Frenzel for the great 
presentation he gave us on Baseball and the Movies—it was very entertaining and 
interesting. I was glad so many members and guests were able to attend. 

We are working on Lollipop Lane for December and we added a new element: we 
will have the Wheeling High School Madrigal Singers perform on December 10 at 
3:00 p.m. in the Gazebo at Chamber Park. 

I don’t have a program for October—just discussion and more work on Lollipop 
Lane. Hope to see you in attendance. 

The board meeting is Wednesday, October 19, at 7:00 p.m. The general meeting is 
Wednesday, October 26, at 7:00 p.m. in the Old Church at Chamber Park. 
  
Historically Yours, 

Joan Wiener, President 
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We invite visitors to the museum 
on a Sunday afternoon. 

Message from the President 

Things to do and 
Places to go 

The Raupp Museum’s Civil War exhibit,  
“No Easy Choices”, continues through 

November 23, 2011. The Museum is at 901 
Dunham Lane in Buffalo Grove. Free 

admission. Mon-Thurs, 11-4:30; Sunday: 1-4 
p.m.; Friday & Saturday: closed. 

 
Arlington Heights Museum and Historical 
Society: Salute to the Veterans on Saturday, 

November 12, from 1:00 to 4:30 p.m., 
presented by the Tri-State Living History 

Association. Free community event on the 
historical museum grounds, 110 W. Fremont 
St., corner of Euclid and Vail. Come view an 

authentic working WWII veterans field 
kitchen and Living History display of 

uniforms and field gear of the 4th Infantry 
Division. Veterans Breakfast at 10 a.m. 

WWII veterans and other veterans are 
welcome. Please call 847-255-1225. No 

registration required, but space is limited. 

N.E.IL  / North Eastern Illinois Historical 
Council’s last meeting of the year will be 
held on November 12, and hosted by the 
Schaumburg Township Historical Society.  
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Interestingly, Wheeling High School was so named 
because at that time, the former president of the 
village, Russell McIntyre, demanded the building 
be named Wheeling High School. The only 
problem was that the land did not reside within the 
village boundaries. President McIntyre put into 
force a previously established law called, “point of 
contingency.” By using a point in the middle of 
Route 83, this law hooked the forty acres the high 
school was to be built upon into the village of 
Wheeling's boundaries. 

(Continued from page 1) 

Wheeling High School’s Mural 

High school staff poses in front of the mural,  
taken from the 1991 Wheeling HS yearbook  

 

.A special thanks was given to Nancy Nelson of 
Wheeling High School. Through her efforts this 
mural was donated and received by the Wheeling 
Historical Society in the spring of 1998 for 
preservation and for all to see and enjoy. Õ 

1928 
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Benefit Fashion 
Show 

 

Wednesday 
November 16, 2011 

5:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. 
at 

Wheeling Park District 
333 W. Dundee Road 

 
Admission $10  

includes a light dinner  
Save the date 

Get your holiday gifts 
Bring a friend  

Shop, shop, shop 
 

For ticket sales or info online, 
contact Mary Papantos at 

wpsfoundation@gmail.com 
or  

send your check by mail to 
Wheeling Pavilion Senior 

Foundation 
199 First Street 

Wheeling, IL 60090 
with your name, address,  

and phone number. 
 

The Wheeling Pavilion Senior 
Foundation is a 501(c)(3) non-profit 

charitable organization. 

Here’s a recipe for sugar cookies. 
Bake them, then freeze the cookies 
until a few days before Lollipop 
Lane. Next, invite a couple friends 
over and have a “frosting” party! 

Frosted Sugar Cookies 

One day while shopping, my chatter 
bug daughter who was three at the time 
introduced herself to the lady behind 
us at the checkout. She proceeded to 
tell the lady her sister’s name and then 
said to the lady, “This is my mom. Her 
name is Mom.”  ☺ 

1 Cup butter, softened 
3/4 Cup sugar 
1 egg 
2 Tbsp milk 
1-1/2 tsp vanilla extract 
3 Cups all-purpose flour 
1 tsp baking powder 
1/2 tsp salt 

1. In a mixing bowl, cream butter and 
sugar. Add egg, milk, and vanilla. 
Combine the flour, baking powder and 
salt; gradually add to the creamed 
mixture. Cover and refrigerate for 1 
hour or until easy to handle. 

2. On a lightly floured surface, roll 
dough to 1/8 inch thickness. Cut with 
floured cookie cutters of your choice. 

3. Place 2 inches apart on greased baking 
sheets. Bake at 375° for 5–8 minutes 
or until lightly browned. Remove to 
wire racks to cool. 

If work is so 
terrific, how 
come they have 
to pay you to do 
it? 

If all the world is 
a stage, where is 
the audience 
sitting? 

If you try and fail, 
and succeed, 
which have you 
done? 


